
 

 

May 4th, 2018 

UISZ Community Summary Week 33 

 

Dear UISZ Community, 

 

This short week has seen much happen at UISZ. On Wednesday we celebrated the opening of our 

brand new canteen. We had a special lunch service with fireworks and flowers signaling the 

opening. For lunch we served traditional roasted meats and ice-cream for dessert! The new 

restaurant looks very impressive and can sit up to 200 people at one time.   

     

           

 



 

In Primary, the Year 5 students have made their very first step towards the Year 6 PYP Exhibition of 

next year, as they have successfully completed their Mock Exhibitions.  

 

 
 

During the last 6 weeks, each student had chosen a topic of their interest related to the 

transdisciplinary theme of "Sharing the Planet", had conducted their own inquiry by observing their 

research through conceptual understanding, and finally they exerted their communication skills by 

sharing their findings with the UISZ community. We are very proud of you, Y5!  

  

Last week the Year 1 and 2 had their much anticipated camp.  On Thursday afternoon they expertly 

set up tents in the gym, had a blast making wood fire pizzas from scratch, soaking each other 

and Mr Hayden in a water fight and watching a movie together before settling down for what, for 

many of them was their first experience of sleeping in a tent. On Friday students enjoyed tie dying 

t-shirts before heading out to a park in Zengcheng to paint and fly kites.  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

  

 

 



 

 

The day finished with a delicious lunch in town before we waved off 21 tired, but very happy, 

campers.   

    

    

All  students in the sixth rotation of CCA (Co-curricular activities) are now involved 

in service-oriented activities.  Year 7/8 students are planning, designing and building an upcycled 

raised bed garden.  We have already ordered loads of seeds, purchased tools, researched our 

gardenôs needs/requirements, designed our labels, broken ground and have begun to assemble and 

fill  our beds.  The group has been excited about getting their hands dirty and participating.  It has 

been great fun so far and we canôt wait to taste the fruits of our labor.  

  

The International Day team has started this CCA with outlining the jobs and allocating this to 

relevant students. Some of the big projects include designing the poster, communicating with 

Primary and organising the Opening Ceremony! We also came up with our theme for this year 

which is linked to technology. Students are all divided into different booths and the planning for 

this has also begun. With a slightly different format and look this year, International Day planning 

is well under way!  

 

The year 11 CAS students, with Mr. Peebles and Ms. Zhou Qin, are working with the local primary 

school in Zengcheng. The year 11 students are preparing and giving fun English lessons once a  

 



 

 

week for the next six weeks. Their work will  culminate with a big celebration at the end of May. 

This is all connected to their IB service requirements.  

 

     

Our second annual EcoEdu conference just concluded. This year's theme was "Coming together to 

End Waste" and the activity was led by Joel Lee (Year 11) as part of his CAS project with the help 

of all of his Year 11 classmates.  

        


